## 平成28年度入学試験問題

英

語

試験日 平成 28 年 2 月 4 日 (木曜日)

開始時刻 午前 10 時 30 分 終了時刻 午前 11 時 30 分

## 注意事項

- 1. この冊子は22ページです. 落丁、乱丁、印刷の不鮮明などがあった場合には申 し出てください.
- 2. 解答は、かならず解答用紙(マークシート)の指定されたところ $(1 \sim 45)$ に記入し てください.
- 3. 解答用紙の受験番号欄には、かならず受験番号(7ケタ)を記入し、その番号を マークしてください.
- 4. 解答用紙への記入は、かならず黒鉛筆を、解答を消す場合は、プラスチック消し ゴムを使用してください.
- 5. 解答用紙は試験終了後、かならず提出してください.
- 6. 試験室内で配布された問題用紙は、持ち帰って結構です.

♦M2 (320-22)

B 次の会話を読んで、次の問 6 ~問 8 , 問 9 と 問 10 に答えなさい.

- 1 -

A. 次の会話を読んで、次の問 1 ~問 3 , 問 4 と

Caroline: Yeah. It was a tough week, but I had a lot of fun meeting new

Caroline: Ha ha... I still can't believe we are college students now! Which

2 . They all seem pretty interesting... Caroline: Yeah, it's hard to tell just from the first day of class.

Victoria: Oh, but my English teacher seems really nice, and she's funny,

Victoria: I heard that she also coaches the softball team. I'm thinking of

Caroline: Sure! But, to tell you the truth, with my studies and a part-time

Victoria: That's okay. I just want someone to come with me to check out

job I don't think I can handle being in a club.

going to watch the team practice next week. Do you want to join

the team. Actually, I don't think I will join either... I'm thinking

♦M2 (320--23)

of waiting until I get used to college life before joining a club.

Kathy: Becky, did you meet the new girl?

1

問 5 に答えなさい.

people.

Victoria:

Caroline: Ms. Hall? Victoria: Yes! 3 ?

Victoria: The first week of school is finally over!

Victoria: Yeah, I want to stay in bed until noon!

Caroline: She's my English teacher, too!

Victoria: I did too, but I am tired from all the excitement. Caroline: 1 . My plan is to sleep in tomorrow morning.

class do you think you will enjoy most?

Becky: No she's not in any of my classes. What's she like?

Kathy: Well, her name is Marcy, and she has lived in eight different countries!

Becky: Wow!

Kathy: Yeah. She said that her family has had to move a lot because of her father's work.

6 ? Do you know? Becky:

Kathy: He's a journalist.

7 ! I wish my father had an exciting job that took us to Becky: different countries, too! Which countries has she lived in?

Kathy: If I remember correctly, she has lived in China, England, Turkey, Egypt, Kenya, Japan, Germany, and Italy.

Becky: That's amazing! I wonder how many languages Marcy can speak.

Kathy: I'm not sure. I was only able to talk with her for a few minutes.

Becky: I see. She probably has had many unique cultural experiences. I would love to get to know her.

Kathy: Yeah, she seems really interesting and nice. But when I talked with her, she mentioned that although she has studied at so many different schools, she still gets nervous on her first day at a new school.

Becky: Well I would be pervous too. Oh, I have an idea! Why don't we invite Marcy to dinner and a movie?

Kathy: That's a great plan! Then, let's try to find her in the cafeteria and have lunch with her tomorrow.

- 3 -

問 1 ~問 3

空所 3 に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つずつ 選びなさい.

- ① How did you know
- 2 I'm not sure yet
- 3 What do you know
- (4) I understand

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい。

Why is Victoria tired?

- ① Because she met many new people but didn't enjoy it.
- 2 Because she just finished her first week at a new school.
- 3 Because she didn't get any sleep last week.
- Because her teacher at her new school was tough.

5

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

When will Caroline join a club?

- ① Today
- 2 In a few months
- (3) Next week
- 4 Probably never

- 2 -♦M2 (320-24)

155

♦M2 (320-25)

創 価

子

短

女

期

短

問 17 ① change ②	prepare	③ attend	(4) visit	<b>4</b> 間 21 ~間 25 のE れ①~④から1つ選びなさい。	本文の意味になる最も適切なものを、それぞ
	prepare	o attena	- Visit		
① can keep ③ don't have		have improved			つい昨日のことのように覚えています.
③ don't have	'	④ are making		I clearly remember how it hap  (1) as it was on	pened ( ) only yesterday. ② as if it were
問 19				3 more it will be	♠ more it has been
① recent ②	real	③ former	④ natural	問 22	
門 20				彼の計画は完全に失敗であるこ	ことがわかった.
① beginning ②	organization	③ end	(4) location		).
				a great success     a complete failure	a shocking result     a satisfactory outcome
				(b) a complete familie	(#) a satisfactory outcome
				問 23 私は彼のことを知っていたが、 た.	そのときまでほとんど話をしたことがなかっ
				I knew about him, but I (	) to him until then.
				① have often talked	② had seldom spoken
				③ would sometimes chat	shall always discuss
				<b>問</b> <u>24</u> あなたがいかに頑張っても、彳	皮の力を借りなければ成功できない.
				( ), you will not succeed	d without his help.
				① Whatever good you may do	
				③ Whenever time you may de	cide ④ However hard you may try
	- 8 -		♦M2 (32030)	_	- 9 -
			,		
問 <u>25</u> あなたがいない間,		ておきます.		5 次の間 26 ~間 30 つ選びなさい.	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1
あなたがいない間, I will do your work,	( ).			つ選びなさい.	
あなたがいない間,	( ). y	ておきます. ② when you are b ④ what you will n	oack		
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい. 問 <u>26</u>	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい. 問 26 I am traveling to Hawaii at [	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい.  問 26  I am traveling to Hawaii at [ 10 years. ① past ② end	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1 26 ! I have been wanting to go for over
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい.  問 26  I am traveling to Hawaii at 10 years. ① past ② end	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1 26 ! I have been wanting to go for over
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい.  問 26  I am traveling to Hawaii at 10 years. ① past ② end	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1 26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい。  問 26 I am traveling to Hawaii at [ 10 years. ① past ② end  問 27 Wait, I 27 a mistake!	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa	( ). y	when you are b	oack	フ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  8 in the event? It would be great if you
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	つ選びなさい。    1 am traveling to Hawaii at   10 years.	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	フ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  3 in the event? It would be great if you ③ position ④ part
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	フ選びなさい。    1 am traveling to Hawaii at   10 years.   ① past ② end   ② end   ② end   ② took   ③ took   ③ wait, I ② took   ② took   ③ would you like to take ② took   ③ person   ③ place ② person   ③ place ② person   ③ place ② person   ③ processor   ③ processor   ③ processor   ③ processor   ③ processor   ③ processor   ⑥ ② person   ⑤ place ② person   ⑤ place ② person   ⑤ place ② person   ⑥ ② processor   ⑥ processo	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  3 in the event? It would be great if you ③ position ④ part
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	プ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  8 in the event? It would be great if you ③ position ④ part
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	プ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  3 in the event? It would be great if you ④ position ④ part  ope she ② well soon. ③ goes ④ makes
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	フ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  3 in the event? It would be great if you ④ position ④ part  ope she ② well soon. ③ goes ④ makes
あなたがいない間, I will do your work, ① while you are awa ③ how you will do	( ). y	when you are b	oack	フ選びなさい。    26	に最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1  26 ! I have been wanting to go for over ③ last ④ final  We have to turn right, not left! ③ sent ④ missed  B in the event? It would be great if you ③ position ④ part  ope she ②9 well soon. ③ goes ④ makes  the she can't find anyone to look ③0 her

— 10 —

♦M2 (320—32)

♦M2 (320—33)

— 11 —

FROM: Jenny

SUBJECT: Christmas Party

DATE: December 15

TO: Steve

Dear Steve.

I would like to tell you about a company event which will be held next week. We are going to have a company Christmas party at 6:00 pm on December 23 in the conference room at the office. All food will be provided, but we would be very happy if you can bring a dessert with you to the party.

If you are planning on coming to the party, please contact Jim at jim@ j-office.com by tomorrow evening. We look forward to hearing from you.

問 31

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを, $\mathbb{Q}$ ~ $\mathbb{Q}$ から1つ選びなさい.

What is the main purpose of this e-mail?

- 1 To invite Jenny to join the Christmas party
- ② To contact Jim to get information about the Christmas party
- 3 To inform Steve about the Christmas party
- 4 To ask for help in planning the Christmas party

— 12 —

♦M2 (320-34)

В

## ATTENTION ALL STUDENTS

Please note the changes made to the following classes:

- $\bullet$  Introduction to Literature Class time has changed from 9:00 am to 10:30 am on Mondays.
- $\bullet$  Computer Basics Class meets on Tuesdays from 10:30 am to 11:30 am.
- $\cdot$  Mathematics  $\,$  I Classroom has changed from room 345 to room 210.
- Chinese II Class meets twice a week on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 1:30 pm
- English Writing III—Class time has changed from 3:00 pm to 1:30 pm on Mondays.

問 33

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is the main purpose of this notice to the students?

- ① To inform students about some changes being made to some classes
- ② To announce how to make changes to the class schedule
- 3 To introduce changes made to the schedule of all classes
- ① To tell students to change their schedule before attending class

問 32

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、① $\sim$ ④から1つ選びなさい.

What does Steve need to do if he wants to attend the Christmas party?

- (1) Do nothing
- 2 Send an email to Jim
- $\ensuremath{\mathfrak{J}}$  Reserve the conference room
- A Bring a dessert

問 34

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What other class can you take on Tuesdays if you have to take a class on Tuesdays from 1:30 pm to 3:00 pm?

- ① You can take Chinese II.
- ② You can take English Writing III.
- 3 You can take Computer Basics.
- 4 You can take Mathematics I.

問 35

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

According to the notice, which class will meet in a different classroom?

- ① Introduction to Literature
- ② Mathematics I
- 3 Chinese II
- ④ English Writing III

— 14 —

A

Sometimes when plants and animals die, their parts are preserved in rocks. These are called fossils. A fossil may be a tooth, a bone, a leaf, a seed, or anything that is hard. Fossils are as old as the rocks they are 36. Some were formed millions of years ago. Fossils are important to understand the earth's history. Fossils are valuable because scientists can learn a lot 37 them. They can use the fossils to form a picture of what life was like millions of years ago. They tell scientists which plants and animals lived in prehistoric\* times and where they lived.

(注) prehistoric\* 「有史以前の」

問 36

空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) found in
- 2 available on
- 3 locked out
- (4) examined by

問 37

空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) of establishing
- 2 on experiencing
- 3 in mentioning
- 4 by studying

8 次の英文を読んで、問 41 ~問 45 に答えなさい.

Eleanor Roosevelt was born in New York City on October 11, 1834. Her parents, Elliot and Anna, were very wealthy. They had many servants, a home in the city, and a large summer house in the country. However, when Eleanor was just eight years old, her mother died. She went to live with her grandmother and was raised strictly. Two years later, 41. Having lost both of her parents, she missed them terribly and dreamed of them often. She was very unhappy in her childhood.

At the age of fifteen, Eleanor was sent to Allenswood, a famous school in London. She was excited to go there and felt that she was starting a new life. With the encouragement of the head teacher, Mrs. Marie Souvestre, the shy girl emerged as an active school leader. After graduation, she returned to New York. She started working as a social worker for the poor people in the city.

On March 17, 1905, she married her distant cousin Franklin D. Roosevelt. In the next eleven years, Eleanor gave birth to one daughter and five sons. After her husband was elected as the senator of New York in 1910, she took a positive role as a wife of a public official. However, in 1921, Franklin suddenly came down with polio\*. He could not walk on his own because of the disease. Eleanor practically became a nurse for him and took good care of him. She attended political meetings for her husband and brought back detailed reports on what she heard or saw there. She also traveled with Franklin to political meetings.

88 40

空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① popular brand
- ② biggest category
- 3 ideal community
- cheap plan

В

The Internet is changing the travel industry. People are not making their travel plans the way they 38. Today, more and more people are using the Internet to make travel plans because they want to 39. They think they can find the best prices for plane tickets, hotel reservations, and car rentals\* on the Internet. They are looking for online\*\* discounts and good deals for their travel plans. Travel is the 40 of online purchases by U.S. customers. Studies show that 64 million Americans now research their travel choices on the Internet. This is a big jump from 1997, when just 12 million Americans used the Internet to make travel plans.

(注) rental\* 「(車などの)レンタル」 online\*\* 「オンラインの」

問 38

空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) will experience
- 2 are hoping
- ③ purchased quite quickly
- 4 did in the past

問 39

空所に入る最も適切なものを、① $\sim$ ④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① save money
- 2 sell goods
- 3 communicate with people
- (4) create more demands

創

価

短

期

Eleanor always said that "Tomorrow is now!" She had a regular radio program and also wrote daily newspaper columns to encourage people. She traveled to cities, towns, farms, and coal mines to meet people. She brought hope to millions of American people.

President Franklin D. Roosevelt died on April 12, 1945. The whole country expressed great sadness. Eleanor left the White House. She was not a wife of a politician any more, but she did not retire from public life. "Life is meant to be lived," she said. A few months after World War II ended, Eleanor started working for world peace. She was appointed as the U.S. representative at the United Nations, where leaders from all over the world could meet and discuss their differences. Eleanor said, "If we are to live together, we have to talk." Eleanor died on November 7, 1962 when she was seventy-seven years old. President Harry S. Truman called her "First Lady of the World," and said that she was the most important and most loved woman of her time.

(注) polio\* 「小児麻痺,ポリオ」 the Great Depression\*\* 「大恐慌」

問 41

空所に入るもっとも適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- (1) Eleanor's father often visited her
- ② Eleanor's father passed away
- 3 Eleanor's grandmother took her abroad
- 4 Eleanor's grandmother gave her a good education

- 20 --◆M2 (320-42)

45

英文の内容に一致するものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

- ① エレノアは両親の死後、祖父母にやさしく育てられた.
- ② エレノアはロンドンでの生活は楽しめなかった.
- ③ エレノアは夫の代わりに時々ラジオやテレビに出演した.
- ④ エレノアの死去に際し、トルーマン大統領は彼女の功績を絶賛した.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

How did Eleanor change at the school in London?

- (1) She became more interested in British history.
- ② She started studying English harder.
- 3 She showed leadership in her school life.
- 4 She became shy and quiet.

43 問

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Why did Eleanor play the role of a nurse for her husband?

- ① Because he became seriously ill.
- ② Because he often caught a bad cold.
- 3 Because he gradually lost his hearing ability.
- 4 Because he quickly aged.

問 44

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを、①  $\sim$  ④ から 1 つ選びなさい.

Why were the people hungry and making long lines for free bread and soup in the 1930s?

- ① Because there were a lot of natural disasters.
- ② Because production of food dramatically increased.
- (3) Because the U.S. government spent more money on World War II.
- $\ensuremath{\textcircled{4}}$  Because the American economy collapsed and many people lost their

— 21 — ♦M2 (320-43)